
Dialogue and multilateralism key to
tackling global challenges France’s
Macron says at UN, urging leaders not
to accept ‘our world unraveling’

Deploring what he saw as a “deep crisis” of the traditional international
order, French President Emmanuel Macron on Tuesday warned from the rostrum of
the United Nations General Assembly against the temptation towards
unilateralism and pleaded for a “new global balance”, crafted by all
countries working together.

Faced with the world’s “new instability,” the French President advocated for
the advent of a “new balance, based on new forms of regional and
international cooperation”.

He reaffirmed key principles in this regard: respect for sovereignty, “the
foundation of the Charter”, the strengthening of regional cooperation and the
strengthening of international engagement through the United Nations.

In order to address the “demographic, climate and digital challenges,” he
told leaders gathered in New York for the Assembly’s annual general debate
that he believed in “universal values, the non-negotiable defense of our
values,” such as equality of individuals or gender equality.

Similarly, he argued, human rights “are not a cultural fact, but a body of
law enshrined in international treaties”.

Enhanced cooperation

Expressing deep belief in the sovereignty of peoples and, at the same time,
enhanced cooperation with multilateral forums and “renewed legitimacy of the
United Nations.” Mr. Macron cited several examples related to conflicts,
first and foremost Syria, where solutions must be “driven by the Astana
Process Guarantors, other regional States or others, and under the auspices
of the United Nations”.

Similarly, in the face of terrorism, he said “we are strong when States can
count on their own strengths and rely on forms of regional cooperation”,
citing as models the joint forces set up in the Sahel and the Lake Chad Basin
region.

In this regard, he called for “a better articulation between the United
Nations and the African Union” and called for the adoption of a Security
Council resolution in that regard “before the end of the year”.
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Multilateralism in retreat

“At a time where our collective system is falling apart, sadly, it is most in
demand,” he said, adding that France will be there to remind everyone that
nationalism always leads to defeat. If courage is lacking in the defence of
fundamental principles, global war is a threat.

“Only collective action allows for the upholding of the sovereignty and
equality of the,” Mr. Macron said. “This is the reason we must take action
against climate, demographic and digital challenges. No one alone can tackle
these.”

Acknowledging that some might be tired of multilateralism, he implored people
to resist the urge to view it as “trendy”. It was genocide that led to the
United Nations, he said, recalling the atrocities of the Second World War and
the complacency of the international community at that time.  But France is a
country that has always fought for universality, he said, imploring people to
not succumb to indifference and to not accept history unravelling.  “Our
children are watching,” he said. “Let us do this on a human level.”

No country can solve its challenges
‘in isolation,’ Gambia President tells
UN Assembly

Amid complex global multilateral challenges, Adama Barrow, President of the
Gambia, told the United Nations Assembly on Tuesday that “no country can
thrive or solve all its challenges in isolation.”

“Our salvation, as human beings, lies in strengthening our multilateral
institutions and fostering greater international cooperation to collectively
address global challenges,” he said, noting that the UN “uniquely provides
the opportunity to achieve this goal.”

He observed that during this time of multiple global challenges, the UN’s
work is being undermined through inadequate funding.

“Those of us who value the UN, as well as those who have benefitted immensely
from its work, should be at the forefront to call upon all Member States to
step up support for the Organization,” he exhorted.

Underscoring the UN’s lead role in solving global challenges, Mr. Barrow said
it is “our task is to ensure [the UN] has the required capacity, influence
and effectiveness.”
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He stressed that decisions and actions rooted in a rules-based international
system, which is underpinned by multilateral agreements, form the basis of
successful relations between and among nations – from tackling climate change
and terrorism to addressing disarmament, trade, development and other
concerns.

“As leaders, we have the shared responsibility to promote a world order that
prioritizes peace over insecurity; a world order that eliminates the growing
inequalities around the world; and a world order that brings us sustainable
development,” he added.

Reflecting on the Gambia, Mr. Barrow flagged the country’s new comprehensive
National Development Plan (2018-2021), which employs key priorities, such as
infrastructural development, agricultural transformation, macroeconomic
stability, job creation and employment as a means for the country to oversee
its own destiny.

“The Plan also seeks to consolidate our democratic gains through good
governance, rule of law and respect for human and people s rights,” he
explained.

In pursuing of a fully-transformed Gambia, the President recognized the
importance of engaging with The Gambian Diaspora, which he referred to as
“The Eighth Region of The Gambia.”

“Our Diaspora strategy seeks to explore and utilize the skills, talent and
resources of Gambians everywhere for the successful implementation of the
National Development Plan,” he stated.

He also urged for incentives to curb youth migration, hoping that the
adoption of the new Global Compact on Safe, Orderly and Regular Migration in
December would offer better educational and job opportunities.

As a part of the Sahel region, he expressed optimism for the new UN Support
Plan for the Sahel in addressing the challenges of development in there as
well as fostering peace, security and cross-border relations.

“We envisage that this strategy will yield important dividends for Africa,
especially towards the maintenance of peace and security and the elimination
of terrorism in the region,” the President said.

He commended Ethiopia and Eritrea for their efforts to bring peace to the
Horn of Africa, saying: “They have set an example for the rest of the
continent to emulate.”

Full statement is available here.
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Developing countries ‘losing out’ in a
world not governed by laws, Egyptian
President says at UN Assembly

The nations losing out the most in a world not governed by laws or the
founding principles of United Nations, are developing countries, the
President of Egypt told leaders at the General Assembly on Tuesday, outlining
priorities that must be addressed to meet the aspirations of people
everywhere.

“Egypt, like the vast majority of the world’s peoples and nations, has a
vested interest in restoring the credibility of the multilateral system with
the United Nations at its forefront,” the country’s President, Abdel Fattah
al-Sisi, highlighted at the annual general debate of the General Assembly.

Enumerating challenges faced by people in developing countries, especially
for the Group of 77 and China, which his country currently chairs, President
al-Sisi summarized Egypt’s vision to renew global commitment to
multilateralism, as well as for the UN to regain its effectiveness.

The principles, he explained, include ensuring protection of the integrity of
nations; committing to peaceful and sustainable solutions to international
conflicts; and committing to sustainable development as a necessary
precondition for a stable world order.

Implementing these principles, added the Egyptian leader, requires
strengthened partnership between UN and regional organizations; bolstered
cooperation to counter terrorism and terrorist narratives through a
comprehensive international framework; and improving the shortcomings in the
international community’s handling of human rights issues.

Ensuring these actions is all the more important for the developing world,
which constitutes the majority of the global population, and “thus have the
greatest interest in enhancing the role of the United Nations,” said
President al-Sisi.

Full statement available here.

Nigerian President calls for global

http://www.government-world.com/developing-countries-losing-out-in-a-world-not-governed-by-laws-egyptian-president-says-at-un-assembly/
http://www.government-world.com/developing-countries-losing-out-in-a-world-not-governed-by-laws-egyptian-president-says-at-un-assembly/
http://www.government-world.com/developing-countries-losing-out-in-a-world-not-governed-by-laws-egyptian-president-says-at-un-assembly/
https://gadebate.un.org/sites/default/files/gastatements/73/eg_en.pdf
http://www.government-world.com/nigerian-president-calls-for-global-action-on-climate-change-lake-chad-crisis/


action on climate change, Lake Chad
crisis

A variety of “festering” causes and effects surround crises around the world,
Nigeria’s President, Muhammadu Buhari, said on Tuesday, speaking on the first
day of the high-level portion of the United Nations General Assembly’s annual
general debate.

“Most crises usually have a variety of festering causes and effects,” he
explained.

“It is the failure to address them early and effectively that lead to out-of-
control conflicts,” he argued, noting that solutions include collective
national and international actions.

Speaking about the fight against international and local terrorism, “Boko
Haram and Al Shabaab come to mind.”

“Terrorist insurgencies, particularly in the Sahel and the Lake Chad Basin,
are partly fueled by local factors and dynamics, but have been increasingly
powered by the international Jihadi Movement, namely runaway fighters from
Iraq and Syria, and arms from the disintegration of Libya,” he told the
Assembly.

On a brighter note, he drew inspiration from “the remarkable leadership” of
Ethiopia and Eritrea to restore peace between them.

According to Mr. Buhari, their “remarkable show of Statesmanship” has
galvanized neighbouring countries, including Djibouti and Somalia to push for
peace in the subregion.

He noted that a topical consequence of global conflict is the irregular
migration of affected people from the Middle East, Afghanistan and Africa to
Europe.

“Irregular migration entails huge avoidable loss of human lives, puts strains
on services in host countries and communities, and fuels anti-immigrant and
racist sentiments in Europe,” he stated.

Against that backdrop, Nigeria welcomed “the successful conclusion of the
negotiations on the first-ever Global Compact for Safe, Orderly and Regular
Migration,” and look forward to its adoption in Marrakech later this year –
“to protect the rights of migrants worldwide, while addressing the concerns
of countries of ‘origin,’ ‘transit,’ or ‘destination’.”

Calling migration “a constant in human affairs,” he stated that Africa was
grateful to the countries that treated migrants with compassion and humanity,
“notably Germany, Italy and France.”
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Mr. Buhari also cited climate change, “one of the greatest challenges of our
time,” as another reason for irregular migration, noting that it has
“drastically shrunk Lake Chad” and was “parching” otherwise fertile, arable
lands.

“The Lake was a major source of livelihood to more than 45 million
inhabitants of the region,” he said, explaining that its shrinking has taken
jobs, rendered people poor and vulnerable, and exposed to extremists and
terrorist elements.

This instability has also intensified internal displacements, leading to
intense economic competition, especially between farmers and herdsmen.

Mr. Buhari called for rededicated international engagement to address the
root causes of conflicts in the region.

“What is required is continuous and robust UN cooperation with national
Governments and sub-regional and regional organizations, such as the Lake
Chad Basin Commission, the Economic Community of West African States and the
African Union, to enhance capacity in conflict prevention, conflict
management and peace building,” the President concluded.

Full statement available here.

UN News Daily Guide: more major
speeches, migration and human rights,
beating TB

Every year, in September, global leaders and change-makers gather at United
Nations Headquarters in New York for two weeks, to discuss the burning issues
of our time and set the global agenda for the year ahead. The 73rd session of
the UN General Assembly opened this week and the body’s annual high-level
segment – formally known as the ‘general debate’ – begins on Tuesday, 25
September, where every country’s leader gets to address the world.
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